Eccles Community Committee - 22nd September, 2009


ECCLES COMMUNITY COMMITTEE 
Eccles Gateway,
Barton Lane,
Eccles.

22nd September, 2009

Meeting commenced:
7.05 p.m.
"
ended:
8.30 p.m.
PRESENT:
John Matthews (Westwood Park Community Association) - in the Chair

Councillors Boshell, Davies, Lancaster and Morris
G. Hearn - Park Residents’ Association 

J. Phillips - Patricroft Ladies Bowling Club

S. Baines - Friends of Winton Park 

T. Mumford - Salford Disability Forum

C. Whitefoot - Monton Village Community Association

B. Holmes - Eccles Mother’s Union

J. Rayner - Eccles Festival Committee

P. Thompson - Brookhouse Community Association

J. Wheelton - Salford Disabled Motorists 

B. Thompson - Ellesmere Park Residents’ Association

D. Lamb - Alder Park Tenants’ and Residents’ Association 
J. Pooley - Cleaveley Allotment Association


OTHER INTERESTED PARTIES



D. Tyldesley 
} Salford Royal Foundation Trust



M. Halsall 
} 




M. Coyle - Monton Village Community Association




B. Carter - Barton Resident




A. Ratcliffe - Monton Resident




I. Williams - Royal British Legion Poppy Appeal




M. Baines - Winton Resident




V. Hanson - Member of the Public




J. Smith - Monton Resident




D. Royle - Resident




R. Carvath - Independent Prospective Parliamentary Candidate for 





Salford and Eccles




Y. Bagail - Yemini Community Association




B. Marshall - FRECCLES

G. Faulkner - Eccles Park Joint Bowling Association


ALSO IN ATTENDANCE:




M. Reeves - Eccles Area Co-ordinator 




J. Blagden - Eccles Neighbourhood Manager




M. Relph - Customer and Support Services Directorate




H. Lawrenson – Eccles Neighbourhood Team




M. Carey - Sustainable Regeneration Directorate




P. Twigg - Urban Vision




P. Holness
} Community Heath and Social Care Directorate



S. Corbett
} 




J. Turner - Eccles Health Improvement Team




P. Twiss - Greater Manchester Police




M. Webb
}




J. Roberts
} Bridgewater Canal Company

31.
APOLOGIES FOR ABSENCE

Apologies for absence were submitted on behalf of Councillor David Jolley, Councillor Jayne Murphy, Councillor Judith Tope, Joyce Evans (Salford Forum for Older People), Ann Faulkner (Eccles Park Joint Bowling Association), Don Booth (Tindal Street Allotment Group), David Yates (FRECCLES), Andrea Parker (Eccles Neighbourhood Team) and Jill Tyson (Salford Ranger Team).

32.
HOWARD LAWRENSON

John Matthews welcomed Howard Lawrenson who had recently joined the Eccles Neighbourhood Team, and was attending his first meeting of the Community Committee.
33.
MINUTES OF PROCEEDINGS

The minutes of the meeting of the Committee held on 28th July, 2009, were agreed as a correct record, and signed by the Chairman.

34.
MATTERS ARISING

Salford West Strategic Regeneration Framework – Eccles Town Centre

(Previous Minute 21 – 28th July, 2009)


Councillor Ann Davies asked if there had been any progress with regard to developing possible options, in terms of the derelict buildings located at the junction of Church Street and Corporation Road.  Councillor David Lancaster replied that, the land and buildings were in private ownership, and as a result there was little the City Council could do in terms of improving their appearance.

Diana Tyldesley asked whether it would be possible to install high fencing around the site, so it was screened off from the road, and its unsightly appearance minimised.


RESOLVED:
THAT the feasibility of screening off the derelict building, and site, located at the junction of Church Street and Corporation Road, be referred to the Environment and Transport Task Group for consideration.  

35.
MEMBERSHIP OF THE COMMITTEE

The Strategic Director of Customer and Support Services submitted a report indicating that the following application had been received, seeking membership of the Community Committee. 

	Organisation 
	Nominated Representative

	Salford Disability Forum
	Terence Mumford


 
RESOLVED:
THAT the application for membership detailed above be approved.

36.
BRIDGEWATER CANAL TOWPATH WORK

(Previous Minute 11 - 26th May, 2009)

The Committee received a presentation from Mike Webb and Janet Roberts, detailing progress with regard to the Bridgewater Way.  It was indicated that the scheme, which was a partnership lead by the Bridgewater Canal Trust aimed to construct a new route to be used by all the community, along the Bridgewater Canal towpath.  The Committee were advised that in total the route would be forty miles long, with nearly five miles of this passing through Salford.  Details were also provided on the following key issues:-
· Monton and Old Fold - Salford Phase 3. 

· Liverpool Road to Barton Bridge - Salford Phase 1A. 

· Autumn 2009 consultations. 

· Funding and draft Programme 2010/11.


Maxine Coyle commented that, any signage along the route needed to be of a robust design to prevent vandalism.


Councillor David Lancaster asked about the planned maintenance regime, once the works had been completed, particularly with regard to the removal of weeds.  Janet Roberts replied that, it was intended to tarmac the towpath route, which would minimise the problem of weeds.


Gilbert Hearn referred to the other regeneration initiatives in the Eccles area, particularly the Bridgewater Canal Masterplan, and said there was a need to ensure co-ordination between these.  Maura Carey said this was taking place, and there was close liaison between the persons involved with the respective regeneration projects.

Steven Baines enquired whether the canal towpath would be opened up to cyclists.  Mike Webb replied that this was a long-term aim, however to achieve this full stretch need to be tarmaced which meant at the present time cycling was prohibited at certain points.  

Councillor David Lancaster said that, he hoped that trees along the route could be retained wherever possible.  Mike Webb replied that, this was the intention, however there were a number of instances where trees were causing structural damage to the canal and the towpath, therefore their removal was the only option.

Maura Carey said that, a blueprint for the long-term future of the Bridgewater Canal corridor, of which the towpath refurbishments were part, would be the subject of an exhibition in Eccles Gateway during October.
37.
COMMUNITY SAFETY ISSUES

Sergeant P Twiss provided an update on community safety issues, which focused on the following key themes:-
· Problem of burglaries, particularly in Monton and Ellesmere Park remained a problem.  However, the recent arrest of a prolific known offender was hoped would see a reduction in this type of crime.
· 17 motorists had been cautioned with regard to their non-observance of the pedestrianised area in Eccles Town Centre.  
· Enforcement action had been taken at Salteye lay-by, Liverpool Road, which had resulted in the issuing of 140 warnings, for anti-social behaviour associated with off-road motor biking. 

· The latest edition of the Neighbourhood and Home Watch Newsletter was circulated.
· The increased police presence in Eccles Town Centre focused on prevention of violent crime had continued, including the use of airport style metal detector known as the “Knife Arch”. 
The following summary of recent crime statistics and trends, for Salford were also presented:-

	Criminal Activity
	Increase/Decrease

	Robberies
	-25%

	Criminal Damage
	-11%

	Public Order Offences
	-31% (Eccles only)



John Matthews reported that, this would be the last meeting Sergeant Twiss will be attending before he took up a new post in the Salford Division.  He thanked Sergeant Twiss for his work in Eccles, and wished him best for the future.  


RESOLVED:
THAT the information be noted.
38.
DIGITAL TV SWITCHOVER

A report was submitted which provided details of the Switchover Help Scheme which provided assistance and guidance, particular to persons aged 75 or over, in relation to the forthcoming switchover of television services from analogue to digital.


RESOLVED:
THAT the report be noted.

39.
ECCLES CENOTAPH SEATING

Jim Wheelton reported that, it was intended to reinstate two benches which had been formally located next to the Cenotaph in front of the library.  He said the works, which would see the benches restored to their original location facing the Cenotaph, will be completed in time for Remembrance Sunday on 8th November, 2009.

RESOLVED:
THAT the information be noted.

40.
HEALTH COMMUNITY COLLABORATIVE 


Jenny Turner reported that the Health Community Collaborative was an initiative aimed at reducing the threat for those people who were at particular risk of cardio vascular disease.  She said the Collaborative would be subject of a campaign, including a number of promotional events, which would be held at Eccles Gateway, and Morrison’s Supermarket.
41.
ECCLES COMMUNITY ACTION PLAN

Julie Blagden reported that the Eccles Community Action Plan was currently being reviewed, and if anyone had suggestions for priorities, or any other comments on it, they should forward these to her for consideration, so as to enable the finalised document to be prepared by the end of November.
42.
ECCLES BUDGET SUB-GROUP

The Committee received details of the current budget statements 2009/10, in respect of the devolved budgets.  In addition, details were submitted of the meeting of the Eccles Budget Sub-Group held on 11th September,  2009, which recommended the actions indicated, with regard to the following applications for grant from the devolved budget allocated to this Community Committee:-
	
	APPLICANT
	PURPOSE
	AMOUNT REQUESTED
	RECOMMENDATION

	(i)
	Eccles and District Scouts’ Association
	Towards provision of activities
	£2,470.50
	£1,400 approved (to be met, £1,000 from the SPAA and £400 from the Community Health and Wellbeing Fund


	(ii)
	Peel Green Hilites Morris Dancers
	Provision of dresses and accessories
	£400
	£400 approved (to be met from the Community Health and Wellbeing Fund)

	(iii)
	St. Gilbert’s Monday Club
	Room hire costs
	£500
	£300 approved to be met from the Community Health and Wellbeing Fund)

	(iv)
	YANA (You are Not Alone)
	Room hire costs
	£645 
	£645 approved to be met from the Community Health and Wellbeing Fund)

	(v)
	Lorne Street Allotments
	Maintenance costs for shed and compost bay
	£2,404.50
	Deferred pending the submission of further information

	(vi)
	Start Living Smart Lives 
	Provision of stationery equipment, food, catering and coach hire
	£4,943.04
	Deferred pending the submission of further information

	(vii)
	Monton Village Community Association
	Proposed purchase and installation of celebration lights
	£2,100
	£2,000 approved

	(viii)
	Winton Festival Committee
	Towards purchase and installation of celebration lights
	£2,000
	£2,000 approved



All grants to be met from the Eccles Community Committee main devolved budget unless otherwise stated.

Councillor David Lancaster declared an interest in the application detailed in (viii) above, and did not taken part in the discussion, or vote thereon. It was also noted that, he had made a similar declaration at the meeting of the Eccles Budget Sub-Group held on 11th September, 2009.

Julie Blagden reported that information was still awaited on the applications submitted by Winton Wanderers’ Youth and Community Group, and once this was received would be submitted to Eccles Budget Sub-Group for them to reconsider their original decision to award a grant of £2,000.

The Committee were advised that Eccles Budget Sub-Group had reconsidered its decision in relation to the grant paid to Salford Allotment Association, and had confirmed that the award of £100 was to stand.

RESOLVED:
 (1) THAT the recommendations of the Eccles Budget Sub-Group held on 11th September 2009, as summarised above, be endorsed.




(2) THAT the financial position statement 2009/10, in respect of the Eccles Community Committee devolved budget, be noted.




(3) THAT the information in relation to the applications submitted by Winton Wanderers Youth and Community Group and the Salford Allotment Association be noted.

43.
ECCLES NEIGHBOURHOOD MANAGER’S UPDATE

Julie Blagden submitted a report providing an overview of her activities during the past two months, which focused on the following issues:-

· Local Partnership Delivery Group.
· Neighbourhood Partnership Board. 

· Youth at Risk.

· Feedback from Task Groups 

· Barton Fair Share. 

· Safer, Stronger Communities Fund.
· Eccles Festival

· Community Action Plan.


RESOLVED:
THAT the report be noted.

44.
ECCLES COMMUNITY COMMITTEE TASK GROUPS

Details were submitted of the dates, and venues, for the forthcoming meetings of the various task groups on the Community Committee.


RESOLVED:
THAT the information be noted.

45.
GOVERNANCE OF THE CITY COUNCIL - CONSULTATION

The Chief Executive submitted a report indicating that, the Local Government Public Involvement in Health Act 2007, required the City Council to review the way it was governed, and undertake public consultation on this before May 2010.  The report indicated that, the following were the two options as to how the Council governed the City:-

· Elected Mayor and Cabinet.

· A “New Style” Leader and Cabinet Executive

Details of both models were contained within the report, and on which Councillor David Lancaster provided a brief overview.  It was indicated that the consultation period was now open, and would run until Friday, 6th November, 2009.
RESOLVED:
(1) THAT the report be noted.



(2) THAT rather than the Community Committee submitting a collective response on this matter, individuals, and community groups be encouraged to submit their own views on the two possible options as to how the City Council is run, as part of the consultation process.

46.
EID CELEBRATIONS

Yousef Bagail expressed thanks for the celebration lights being switched on along Liverpool Road, in the vicinity of the Mosque to mark Eid.

47.
PROVISION OF NEW SOCIAL HOUSING

Councillor David Lancaster provided details of proposals by the City Council, in partnership with City West to construct a number of new social houses in Winton.

48.
SALFORD ROYAL HOSPITAL OPEN DAY

It was reported that Salford Royal would be holding an open day on Wednesday, 14th October, 2009 at the Mayo Building between 12 noon and 6.00 p.m.

49.
ECCLES FESTIVAL

Councillor Lancaster thanked all those involved with the recent Eccles Festival which had been a great success.
50.
SALFORD SHOW

John Pooley provided a brief presentation on the recent Salford Show.  He also expressed thanks to the Community Committee for their contribution to the event, in making a grant from their devolved budget.

51.
ECCLES NEIGHBOURHOOD TEAM

Maxine Coyle paid tribute to Julie Blagden and Eccles Neighbourhood Team, together with the Eccles Community Committee, for their assistance and support for the Monton Village Community Association’s activities in the Monton area.  

52.
NASMYTH STEAM HAMMER

Ken Ratcliffe referred to the proposed meeting relating to the Nasmyth steam hammer, particularly the confusion over dates.  Julie Blagden replied that, the group looking at this issue were hoping to hold a meeting in the near future, details of which would be provided in due course.
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